
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 10, 2023 

Addendum 2 

Bid No. 23-021-2023-PWI-005 

Transfer Station Slab Reconstruction 

Public Works Project No. 2023-PWI-005 

 
 
 
This bid will be opened at the City of Fairhope’s City Services and Public Utilities Building, 555 South 
Section Street, Fairhope, AL 36532 at 2:00 PM on Thursday, April 13, 2023. Vendors shall acknowledge 
this Addendum 2 on their submitted Bid Response Form.  
 
 
 
Questions Submitted During the Pre-bid Meeting on Tuesday, April 4, 2023: 
 

1. When was the metal supporting the cantilever slab installed? 
A. The structure us original to the Transfer Station. However, in late 2022, significant repair work 
and additional structural steel was added to the support of the cantilever slab. The current 
superstructure is considered sufficiently reinforced to accommodate the proposed new work. 

 
2. Is the existing slab 8”? 

A. Unknown. The plans call for a new 8-inch slab in the rehab section of the transfer station 
floor. Some minor grading and compaction should be expected and accommodated as a 
subsidiary obligation of the lump sum bid. 
 

3. Can the cantilever handle a jack hammer for demolition? 
A. The Contractor is expected to use the appropriate care during demolition to insure no 
collateral damage is done to the existing foundation and substructure of the Transfer Station. In 
addition, it should be anticipated that the metal pan under the cantilever slab is sacrificial and 
will be replaced with the proposed new work. 

 
4. Will the City clean/wash the bay prior to the start of the project? 

A. Yes. The area will be scrubbed before the start of the project. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


